
The 2023-24 financial audit was formally approved by the Neenah Joint School District Board of
Education at its December 3 meeting.

Representatives from the accounting firm of Kerber Rose attended the meeting and presented a
clean, unmodified audit opinion on financials and no compliance findings in relation to federal
single audit testing. The only concerns were a lack of segregation of duties in making journal
entries, which was already addressed before the Board’s approval.

In personnel moves, the Board approved a hire for Hayden Newman as an educational
assistant at the middle school. Resignations were approved for high school multilingual teacher
Jocelyn Tapia, effective December 13, and Horace Mann educational assistant Kassandra
Anderson, effective December 19.

There were no speakers in open forum and the meeting also included regular reports from the
superintendent and student representatives about ongoing activities within the district.


